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The Music Producers Guild Supports US Producers’ Efforts To Secure A New Income Stream From Terrestrial Radio 

London, UK: The Music Producers Guild (UK) is encouraging its members to support the US Performing Rights Act (PRA), an important piece of legislation that, if passed, could result in a major new income stream for all music creators whose work is played on US terrestrial radio.
The Producers and Engineers Wing of The Recording Academy in America asked music producers worldwide to back the bill, which was recently introduced, with bipartisan support, to both US houses of Congress in a bid to reverse what many people see as a great injustice. 

MPG chairman Mike Howlett says: “We are 100% behind this initiative, which we feel is long overdue.  It seems entirely unfair that music creators are currently not being paid when their work is played on US terrestrial radio and we are determined to help those lobbying for change by lending our weight to their campaign.”

Currently in the US, artists and sound recording copyright owners (usually a record label) are not paid when their recordings are played on over-the-air radio (also known as terrestrial radio, broadcast radio, traditional radio). However, they are paid when their recording is played on satellite or Internet radio. The only people who do benefit from having songs played on over-the-air radio are the songwriters and publishers because they are the owners of the “notes and words”. This means that when a song like “Dock of the Bay” is played on over-the-air radio, Steve Cropper, the songwriter, is compensated but the widow and family of Otis Redding, the singer, are not.

Most countries, including the United Kingdom, France, Canada, Japan, Mexico and Poland, do pay artists and sound recording copyright owners when a song is played on terrestrial radio. However, because the US doesn’t reciprocate, many of these countries refuse to pay US artists and sound recording owners, with the result that US artists and sound recording owners lose out twice. 

Maureen Droney, Executive Director of the Producers & Engineers Wing of The Recording Academy, says garnering support is vital because the lobbyists for over-the-air radio are fighting hard to oppose this legislation. 

“The broadcasters know that the merits of the argument are on our side, so they’re using the only tool they have: political muscle.  But Congress is gaining a realization that broadcasters should compensate all music creators who have helped them become a $21 billion business.

 
If passed, The Performance Rights Act will help music producers to claim any royalties that they are entitled to under the terms of their contracts. The income generated would be paid in the same ratio as SoundExchange performance royalties for Internet and satellite radio. The legislation mandates that no income will be taken away from songwriters and publishers – and community radio will be supported through minimal fees.
The Performing Rights Act is being supported by the musicFirst Coalition, a group of leading music organizations including The Recording Academy, AFTRA, AFM, Recording Arts Coalition, A2IM, SoundExchange, Music Manager’s Forum and RIAA. MusicFirst is running an advertising campaign to promote the bill and recently presented Congress with a supporting petition signed by more than 6,000 artists in over 13 countries.
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